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As a Republican PCP I have participated in observing elections and worked on voter 

roll issues. I am confident our local county clerk is obeying all Oregon laws and 

expectations of transparency to the public. However, the main integrity issue in 

Oregon elections stems from the double edged sword of compromised voter rolls due 

to motor voter (and giving illegal aliens drivers’ licenses) and the thousands of 

illegitimate ballots mailed to illegal aliens, voters with national change of address 

requests, 16 year olds, and even deceased Oregonians. SB 1054 helps reduce the 

issue of integrity around ballot boxes and enables county clerks to identify those 

making large drops of fraudulent ballots. It will also deter the fire-bombing of ballot 

boxes we saw last November. Vote YES on SB1054 


